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OBI office (contributions):

2921 St. Andrews Drive

                                                

Findlay, OH 45840

                                  

Phone:  419-423-1556
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E-mail address:  

obi@olivebranchinternational.com


March 2008
Dear loved ones,
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In early February, Bobby was in beautiful Guatemala enjoying a typical evening meal of eggs & refried beans, when another guest at the table began sharing about the ministry to street children that she was involved in.  How his ears perked up at that!  Just so happens he was there to investigate further opportunities to help the needy of Guatemala City.  As this Guatemalan woman described the outreach, Bobby realized it was “El Castillo”, the same ministry that we had visited in 2006 but with whom we had lost contact.  Bobby was able to revisit El Castillo that week and get lots of good info for taking teams there to help them.  Isn’t it amazing how the Lord orchestrates even the minutest details of our lives?  
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Bobby’s two-week visit to our beloved Belize and Guatemala was jam-packed!  February 2 he flew to Guatemala, and the next day took an 11-hour bus ride to Belize (to vote in national elections and visit the church – they’re doing great!).  February 8-9 he rode the bus back to Guatemala and met Wayne Johnston (SV, AZ) and Carl Fields (Jax, FL) at the airport.  Together they met with the directors of Potter’s House to hear more about their large, exciting vision of reaching the Treasures (a.k.a. scavengers) of the City Dump; they visited El Castillo which really turned them on to taking teams to help the street children; and they had divine encounters with “wounded soldiers” – members of the body of Christ whom they greatly encouraged to press forward in the gospel in spite of previous wounds or setbacks.  Bless that wonderful name of Jesus!  God is so good.

If you are interested in being a part of a short-term mission team to the street children of Guatemala, please let us know!  
Dream of Flight
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There is a very special request that we want to present to you.  For years and years Bobby has dreamed of what it would be like to get in our own plane and fly the family (with him in the cockpit!) to share the gospel around the world.  When we went to the mission field over 20 years ago, he left behind the many hours he had accumulated toward his pilot license.  Now it appears that his dream of flight has a chance to come true after all.

Just 37 miles from our house is the Douglas branch of Cochise College, home of one of the best aviation schools in the country.  In late February we were given a tour by one of the flight instructors, who “happens” to be a strong Christian.  And we talked with the financial aid person who also “happens” to love the Lord and whose husband “happens” to be in the aviation program as they prepare to go to the mission field!  After seeking the Lord, Bobby applied to the program – and was accepted!  

Bobby’s desire is to become not only a pilot (instrument and commercial ratings) but also a flight instructor so that he can help others to learn how to fly, both here in the US or wherever else the Lord may lead us.  The college has assured him there is a serious shortage of flight instructors and promised him a job as soon as he finishes the program, which would be in June or December 2009, depending how soon he can get started. With so much back and shoulder pain, Bobby has not been able to earn a living through the physically demanding areas of mechanics and carpentry he is so skilled in.  Becoming a flight instructor would propel him into a whole new level of the working world!

Right now we are looking at the cost of this 18-month program: $35,000-40,000.  With the rising cost of fuel, it very well could go to the high end.  Of course there is nothing too difficult for our God, and we trust Him for the provision.  Everything is in order to receive grants through the college’s financial aid department, and Bobby is applying for various scholarships.  Still, we need God’s intervention.  Would you pray about being a channel of that provision?  

Many of you have helped us very generously over the years with various projects.  We are asking again for your support – a monthly commitment or one-time gift.  Flight school at Cochise College is a full-time, pay-as-you-go program, so Bobby has to have money in hand before he can do it.  Once he enters ground school, he cannot bear the additional worry of finances – he knows it will take all he has to get his mind focused on the new and difficult material.  We covet your prayers as well as your help.
On Arizona Soil
Looking back over the past three months in Sierra Vista, we are amazed at the doors of ministry the Lord has opened to us.  First, a big thank you to contributors who made it possible for two teenage girls at the Children’s Crisis Center to be exceedingly blessed at Christmas!  Also through the church, substitute teaching, and our neighbors in this apartment complex, ministry opportunity has been endless!  

We are so grateful for Shiloh, both church and school.  The pastors and members have provided us with a lifeboat in the midst of our ocean of transition from Belize to the USA.  Thank you, Pastors Joseph & Carolyn, and everyone at Shiloh!

Alicia & Caleb have done very well at Shiloh School – we are grateful for the stability they sense in this Christian environment.  We want them to have the continuity of going next year to Shiloh – please pray with us for the finances, and see below for more information.
How you can help:

Bobby needs lots of help in order to get through flight school!

· Prayer for the mind of Christ as he takes ground school.

· Finances: Gifts through OBI are tax-deductible; attach a note “For Bobby’s school”.

· Leads for scholarships – if you know anywhere we can apply for an aviation scholarship, please tell us!
· Scholarships for our children would be helpful in this process, too.  Arizona residents may give to designated recipients through the Arizona Christian School Tuition Organization (www.acsto.com) and receive a dollar-for-dollar refund off their state income taxes - up to $500 per person per year.  If you live in Arizona and have not taken advantage of directing your tax dollars – or if you know someone in AZ who may be interested in this opportunity – please let us know.  We will be happy to send more info.

You have been such a blessing to us in so many ways.  Our hearts swell with gratitude for your faithfulness to the Lord and His work throughout the world.  May He bless you richly as you continue to reach out to the lost, hurting, and needy!  We love you.

  In Christ’s service,
Sponsors, please note:  I will be sending an update on sponsorship info with the quarterly statements in April.  Thank you for your faithful support of these precious children in Guatemala and Honduras! 



Caleb & Alicia with a friend at a Shiloh basketball game











little girl at Guatemalan market

















Carl, Bobby, Wayne in Guatemala City
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